

DURHAM KENNEL CLUB

P.O. BOX 15566 DURHAM, NORTH CAROLINA 27704

* * * * * * NEWSLETTER * * * * * *

NOVEMBER, 1989

DINNER:

The dinner for our November 20th meeting will begin at 7:00 P. M. This will be a golden opportunity for all you DKC culinary giants (or aspiring giants) to try out new and exciting recipes that you have been considering for Thanksgiving. As usual, our club will furnish beverages and of course, guests are welcome.

PROGRAM:

Jan Hansen, our program chairperson, advises that our November program will be a presentation given by Mary Opperman on Terrier Trials. The program will begin at 8:00 and will be followed by our business meeting.

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- 1. Trophy pledges for the spring show are being solicited and should be given to Diane Kessler now. Call Diane at 929-1955 and tell her what trophy you would like to donate. There is no need to pay now, the DKC will bill you, but the deadline for these trophies is November 20th.
- 2. Mary Griffin has agreed to take care of the luncheon following our tracking test on November 26th. Please call Mary at 489-8133 if you can contribute a food dish for the luncheon. All this involves is preparing a dish (whatever you and Mary agree on) and bringing it out to the kennel club building at the appropriate time, unless a "drop off" point has been previously agreed upon and then, of course, you are welcome to come out and watch some of the tracks being run. Please respond to this request with enthusiasm so that Mary will be spared the need to make phone calls.
- 3. Elsewhere in this newsletter is an application and description of plaques, certificates and special awards for which you may apply. These awards will be presented to DKC members at our annual Awards Dinner and additional information about that will be forthcoming.

Durham Kennel Club members who have, during the previous year, earned titles/degrees and/or have earned distinction through their breeding program deserve to be recognized and your club is proud to do so. You are entitled to these awards. There is no way, however, that the Awards Committee can know what you have accomplished unless you complete the application and return it to the designated person by the date indicated.

4. Please make a note of the upcoming board meetings: November 13, February 12 and April 9th. Please remember that DKC board meetings are "open" and members are welcome to "sit in".

ADDRESS CHANGES:

New Address: Deedy Jolley, DVM

400 Tinker Bell Road

Chapel Hill, North Carolina 27514

Phone: 942-5616

Please welcome the following member candidates:

Mary Bodishbaugh 2715 Highland Avenue Durham, N. C. 27704 479-3218

Anne Fitzgibbon 102 Downing Court Chapel Hill, N. C. 27516 942-2679

Deidre Luttrell 1014 Alabama Avenue Durham, N. C. 27705 286-5799 Trisha Dowling
Route 3, Box 18

Rougemont, N. C. 27572

271–1980

Margie Smith 11936 North Exeter Way Raleigh, N. C. 27613 846-2862

Anne Ocorr 108 Garden Street Chapel Hill, N. C. 27514

967-3263

Please welcome Ken Cohn, 1810 Northgate Street, Durham, N. C. 27704 as a new regular member. Ken's phone number is 683-8461.

) sokoloholoholoholoholoholoholok

Those of you who have been having a serious flea problem this year will be delighted with the following.

Finally, a truly original remedy for fleas has been found. It has been suggested that you bathe your dog in alcohol and follow that immediately with a rub-down in sand. The fleas will get drunk and kill each other by throwing rocks!!

and if that isn't enough, how about this----

You know you've been tracking too much when.....you find yourself counting your steps while walking through the mall.

you don't even think it's weird that it's 7:00 a.m., raining, cold, and you're having a good time.

you're more impressed with a TDX than a PH.D.

you no longer get upset when you lose one of a pair of good leather gloves.

you spend your beach time at a \$1,000 a week ocean resort wondering whether she really can track on sand.